Street Committee Meeting
Monday, December 19, 2022 6:00 pm  Waterloo City Hall — Second Floor

Officials Present- J. Hopkins, M. Buettner, J. Trantham, C. Heller, T. Birk, T. Smith, R. Row and S.
Darter

Meeting called to order at 6:03 pm by Street Committee Chairman Jim Trantham

Petitions by Citizens on Non-Agenda Items — None

Discussion Regarding Downtown Resurfacing Project- Tim Birk passed out the Preliminary
Estimates of Design, Bidding and Construction for Downtown Resurfacing from HMG Engineers.
He discussed and answered questions from the committee about using a micro seal technique
or milling the roadways and applying a new hot lay asphalt covering. After discussing the
different options, the committee agreed with Tim that milling the road (1.5 inches) and
applying a new asphalt surface would be the best option for longevity. The estimated cost is
approximately $833,337.36. Motion made by Alderman M. Buettner/2" by Alderman C. Heller
to move forward with the milling and asphalt with committee unanimous in favor.

Comments- Alderman J. Hopkins asked if the city purchasing a milling machine would be
feasible for the city to look into. Tim Birk advised that it is cost prohibitive for as little as the city
would use it. Alderman Hopkins also commented on how bad some of the roads are in the
older part of the city. Discussion followed by the committee.

Motion to adjourn the committee meeting at 6:20 p.m. by M. Buettner/2" by C. Heller with
committee unanimous.

Submitted by J. Trantham.



